
 

6180 E. Willow Street Long Beach, CA 90815   

 T: (562) 594-4657  F: (562) 431-7424   

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. (Closed Noon - 1:00 for lunch) 

stjosephlb.org  

 St. Joseph Parish  

https://stjosephlb.org


Saturday 

5:00 p.m.  

Indoor Vigil 

 

Sunday 

Mass on the Grass 

Outdoors 

8:30 a.m.  

 

Indoor Mass 

10:30 a.m. 

 

Indoor Mass 

12:30 p.m. 

 

Daily Mass (M-W)  

8:00 a.m. Indoor 

PASTOR: MSGR. KEVIN KOSTELNIK 

stjoseph@stjosephlb.org 
 

Deacon Shane Cuda                                               sfcuda@yahoo.com 

Deacon Tom Halliwell                         tom.halliwell@la-archdiocese.org 
 

 

Office Manager           Brenda Pineda           (562) 594-4657 

Pastoral Council           Shelley Padilla            (562) 594-4657 

Finance Council           George Zuluaga         Zuluaga@aol.com 

Safeguard The Children          Tony Burgos              (562) 596-6115 

Parish Bulletin Editor           Brenda Pineda           bulletin@stjosephlb.org 

Website Coordinator              Mike Santy               (562) 370-0769 

                                                                             msanty@verizon.net 

 

 

St. Joseph School: Margaret Alvarez, Principal 

(562) 596-6115                                                sjknights.net 

Fax: (562) 596-6725 

Assistant Principal:               Sonia Yurak 

Office Manager:                  Julie Gianessi 

 

 

Faith Formation Director: Joe Voigt 

(562) 598-0519                 religioused@stjosephlb.org 
 

Children's Formation (age3-8th Grade)/CLOW:         Joe Voigt 

Administrative Assistant:                                Michelle Johnson 

High School Ministry & Confirmation:           Marc Leon  

RCIA:                         Deacon Shane & Olga Cuda            olga@stjosephlb.org        
 

 

Parish Ministries & Organizations 

Baptism Preparation               Brenda Pineda                (562) 594-4657 

Director of Music                       Vivian Doughty              (562) 594-4657 

Eucharistic Ministry                     Michelle Reyes       emohcschedule@gmail.com 

Lectors               Steve Koppenheffer        (714) 299-6644 

Meditation                   Frank Mckown          (310) 633-1744 

Esther Ministry        Virginia Young          estherministry1@gmail.com 

Hospitality Ministry               Deborah Rollinger          (562) 594-4657 

Movement For A Better World   Tim Clark                       (562) 431-4385 

Senior Group                   Jan Minter         tchrjan@gmail.com 

Knights Of Columbus                  Marty Vezzetti               (562) 425-0621 

Engaged Encounter                  Paciano & Molly Diaz      Ktmr@Sbcglobal.Net  

Natural Family Planning             Greg & Beth Gath           (562) 377-5877 

Project Achieve                Susie Beeghly         susanbeeghly@yahoo.com 

Precious Life Shelter                Cynthia San Jose        csanjoselaw@aol.com  

Boy Scouts                Gene Wohlgezogan        (562) 857-3880 

  Sacristans                Joe Dang                        (562) 493-2198 

  

Our Parish_________________________ 

Mass Schedule 

Saturdays 

3:45-4:30 p.m. 

By the East Church 

Door parking lot  

Reconciliation 

FEBRUARY 27, 2022               Page  2                           

https://sjknights.net/
mailto:estherministry1@gmail.com
mailto:csanjoselaw@aol.com


Letter From Our Pastor 

 

Dear Parish Family: 

 

Lent commences this week with Ash Wednesday, March 2:  Here is our parish schedule for the 

Distribution of Ashes during Mass/Service.                                   

 

                                ASH WEDNESDAY SERVICES 

8:00 AM - Mass Indoors 

 

12:00 PM – Mass Indoors 

 

5:00 PM – Mass Outdoors in the Courtyard – please bring a lawn chair 

 

6:30 – 7:00 PM - Drive Thru Distribution of Ashes in the Parking lot 

 

Thanks to the 35 people who attended our Synod Listening Session. It was described as energetic, 

faith-filled and people appreciated being listened to as they shared their vision of Church. 

 

Our next listening session is this Tuesday, March 1 in the hall/gym.  It’s Fat Tuesday so we’ll have 

food and drink at 6:30 PM followed by the listening session at 7:00.  To set-up and have enough 

food and drink, please RSVP by Sunday night of this weekend. Just e-mail stjoseph@stjosephlb.org 

and tell us the number in your party who will attend.  No names or phone numbers needed. Thank 

you for planning to join us and let your voice be heard! 

 

Thanks to all who made a pledge/gift to Together in Mission during our recent Commitment 

weekend. The in-pew solicitation and mail in generated almost $40,000 in pledges.  Our parish goal 

is $75,020 and please mail in the envelope or give online at togetherinmission.org/give (Remember 

to credit your gift to St. Joseph’s – Long Beach).  Thank you for supporting our neediest schools/

parishes.  

 

Our parish gift to you is the booklet, “Daily Reflections for Lent, Not by Bread Alone 2022.” May 

your daily offering of a few minutes a day with the Lord illuminate your Lenten journey.  The 

booklets will be available after all Masses this weekend and thanks for picking up one per family. 

 

Let us pray for the safety of the Ukrainian people, for an end to this war and for peace to prevail! 

 

Let’s make it a GREAT LENT!! 

 

Lenten Blessings, 

Msgr. Kevin 
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Please join us for our live Synod Listening Session, which 

will take place in the parish hall on Tuesday, March 1 at 

7:00 pm. Since March 1 is also “Fat Tuesday,” we will also 

host food and drink in the hall beginning at 6:30. 

Pope Francis’ has said that the intention of this process is 

“to inspire people to dream about the Church we are 

called to be, to make hopes flourish, to stimulate trust, to 

bind up wounds, to weave new and deeper relationships, 

to learn from one another, to build bridges, to enlighten 

minds, warm hearts and restore strength to our hands for 

our common mission.” 

These are the topics Pope Francis has asked us to consider 

in the Listening Sessions. Under each topic are reflection 

questions you can use to help you address the topics: 

 “Listening and Speaking” 

• Who is and who is not walking together with Jesus 

Christ in the Church today? 

• In recent years, how has our Church “journeyed     

together” by providing opportunities for people to be 

heard? 

• In recent years, how have we ignored or even        

excluded the voices of people on the margins of      

society and the sidelines of the Church? 

• What keeps us from speaking with courage and charity 

on what matters to us for the life of the Church? 

• How might the Holy Spirit be inviting our Church to 

“journey together" more fully through intentional  

listening and speaking to one another in the coming 

years? 

“Celebrating” 

• In recent years, how have experiences of prayer and 

the celebration of the liturgy (Mass and the            

sacraments) deepened our communion with God and 

with each other?  

• In recent years, how have experiences of prayer and 

the celebration of the liturgy (Mass and the            

sacraments) guided our common life and mission?  

• How might the Holy Spirit be inviting our Church to 

“journey together” more fully through a richer       

celebration of the liturgy in the years to come?  

• How might the Holy Spirit be inviting us to promote 

Sunday Mass attendance and active participation in the 

celebration of the liturgy? 

“Going on Mission” 

• In recent years, how have we called every baptized 

person to participate in the mission to proclaim the 

Gospel of Jesus Christ?  

• In recent years, how have we encouraged people to 

use their spiritual gifts for mission in the world?  

the coming years?  
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• How might the Holy Spirit be inviting our Church to 

“journey together” more fully with a clear sense of 

our common mission to proclaim the Gospel in  

• How might the Holy Spirit be inviting our Church to 

focus on forming people as missionary disciples of  

Jesus? 

“Dialoguing” 

• In recent years, how have we dialogued with people 

of other religions and people with no religious       

affiliation?  

• In recent years, how have we learned from and     

contributed to other sectors of society (culture,      

politics, and economics)?  

• In recent years, how have we collaborated in mission 

with Christians of other traditions and denominations?  

• How might the Holy Spirit be inviting our Church to 

“journey together” more fully through intentional  

dialogue in the years to come?  

• To which issues in society might the Holy Spirit be 

inviting our Church to pay closer attention? 

“Discerning and Deciding” 

• In recent years, how have we intentionally listened to 

the voice of the Holy Spirit as a Church? 

• In recent years, how have we identified needs within 

the Church and the world and how to address them? 

• In recent years, how have our decision-making pro-

cesses encouraged or discouraged wider consultation 

within the Church? 

• How might the Church be invited to “journey togeth-

er” more fully through individual and communal lis-

tening to the Spirit in the years to come? 

• How might the Holy Spirit be inviting our Church to 

“journey together” more fully through consultative 

decision-making in the years to come? 

“Growing in Synodality” 

• What are you learning about communion through the 

Synod process? 

• What are you learning about participation through the 

Synod process? 

• What are you learning about mission through the  

Synod process? 

• How might the Holy Spirit be inviting our Church to 

form people to “journey together” to live            

communion, to achieve participation, and to be    

open to mission? 

 

As you think of possibilities, perhaps pay attention to the 

ideas that give you clarity, enthusiasm, peace, and hope 

(these may be an indication of the promptings of the         

Holy Spirit). 

 

-Deacon Tom 



Decide on online safety rules for your family 

 

If your children use the internet or social media, 

you will want to decide how, when, and where 

they can use it. Review privacy settings on apps, 

games, and websites, and talk to your children 

about how to keep their information private and 

safe. Check in often to make sure your children 

are following the rules and update accordingly 

as apps update or technology changes. For more 

information, request a copy of the 

VIRTUS
®
 article “Revisit Online Safety Practices” 

at lacatholics.org/did-you-know. 

 

Safeguard The Children Movement for a Better World 

“Whoever receives one child such as this in my 

name receives me.” Mt 18:5 

 

March 5-6 – Feed-a-Baby Food Drive: Collecting 

non-perishable baby food and products for 

Catholic Charities and New Life Beginnings of 

Long Beach.    

March 9, 6:30 PM – Online Committee      

Meeting: Join us online to celebrate and learn 

from our past initiatives and coordinate a      

successful Easter Food and Book Distribution. 

Share your insights for future activities.       

Zoom meeting ID: 240 652 8835. 

March 26-27 – Book Drive: Collecting new and 

gently used reading books for the children of our 

supported families for Easter.  

April 9 - Easter Food and Book Distribution:  As 

a parish community, we will support 72 families 

for Easter. Easter is our most challenging holiday 

to staff our deliveries!  Please contact Tom and 

Marie Newton (562) 209-1298 

or tjn8343@gmail.com to help. 

Skip-a-Meal Donations: Please be especially 

mindful during the holiday season when our 

needs are greatest. Can you help make a        

difference? Please call Tim Clark (562)431-4385.  
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St. Joseph’s Meditation Group  

now meets as a Zoom meeting  

every Tuesday at 7:00PM.   

No prior experience is necessary and newcomers  

are welcome to experience both the prayerful 

and calming benefits of this ancient  

Christian practice.  

   For more information please contact group 

leader, Frank McKown, at 

frmckown@gmail.com  

or 310-633-1744   

 

 

Our next Zoom meeting is 

Tuesday, April 5
th
 at 7pm. 

We will discuss:  

 

The Whole Language: The 

Power of Extravagant     

Tenderness by Gregory 

Boyle 

 

                                         

Fr. Boyle’s moving stories challenge our ideas 

about God and about people, with a call to   

witness the transformative power of tenderness, 

rooted in his lifetime of experience counseling 

gang members in Los Angeles. 

 

All are welcome! 

For more info, email agoodlife@msn.com  

Book Club 

Meditation Group 

Collection 

Faith Direct $14,959.07 

Website $4,230.00 

Regular Envelopes $33,473.00 

Collection-Loose $7,567.00 

Total: $60,229.07 

January Collection  

Give anywhere, anytime from your  

computer, tablet or smartphone!  

To sign-up or learn more about  

online giving,  

please visit:  

stjosephlb.org/about-us/giving 

Thank you for being good  
stewards in favor of your  
St. Joseph Parish family. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amazon Smile – is a simple and automatic way 

for you to support St. Joseph Church every time 

you shop, at no cost to you. You’ll find the ex-

act same low prices, vast selection and conven-

ient shopping experience with the added bonus 

that Amazon will donate a portion of the pur-

chase price to St. Joseph Church as your favorite  

charitable organization.   

 

All you have to do is designate us -   

St. Joseph Catholic Church of Long Beach  

- Please remember to shop at 

smile.amazon.com 
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Discover God’s call for your life!  

Called and gifted is a three-step  

process that discerns your charisms,  

or spiritual gifts. 










